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Date: Thursday 8th April 2021 
Dear FOI Applicant, 
Thank you for your freedom of information request received in this office on 11th March 2021 in which you asked:
1. What can you tell us about your current budget an priorities within the VRU?  
2. Do you engage with any pupil referral unit/ alternative school provision – how do schools in your area approach issues around school exclusions?   

3. Are there particular charities in your area either that you engage with directly? Do any of these have a focus on young people from disadvantaged backgrounds? 

4. Funding: 
a. Is there a funding calendar you could share?  
b. How are opportunities announced/ where are the advertised (portals) 
5. What local forums exist that Leap CC could be part of (if any)? 
6. What types of projects are being run by the VRUs? 
a. Any indications of which are successful so far? 

b. Any challenges?  

In response to your request, I can confirm as follows: 
1. The allocation for the Violence Reduction Unit (VRU) grant was announced by the Home Office on the 8th February 2021, when it was confirmed that West Midlands VRU would be eligible to bid for up to £3.37M as a core VRU grant. However, we still await official grant confirmation for 2021/22.

2. The West Midlands VRU has an Education Team, supported by the work of Education Intervention Advisors (EIA) in each locality across the region. EIA’s work alongside a team of Community Navigators (CN) across the region, who deliver place based approaches to violence prevention and reduction. The EIA’s and CN’s work in the community and in schools, and EIA’s work closely with PRU’s and alternative settings to support inclusion. 

3. The West Midlands VRU work with a large range of voluntary and grassroots organisations across the region, supporting place based approaches and capacity building.
4. a - External Funding opportunities to be delivered via grant conditions would be advertised on both the West Midlands VRU and West Midlands Police and Crime Commissioner website. 
b - The VRU is not primarily a grant giving body, its primary purpose is to support the efforts of partners and providers to reduce and prevent violence. Where funding is allocated externally, this would be advertised via the VRU’s provider and partnership networks or as above throughout the delivery year in accordance with work stream plans and emerging priorities/needs.

5. There are local stakeholder networks across the region that at present are supporting nine place based approaches. 
6. The West Midlands VRU website is the best source of information to cover all of the projects. This can be found via the following link: https://westmidlands-vru.org 
Freedom of Information Right of Appeal 

Any person who has requested information from the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) and is unhappy with the way their request for information has been handled can request a review of their case. 
A request for review must be made in writing by letter or email.   You should include the reference number of your request if you have it, and outline why you are requesting the review to: 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

Lloyd House 

Birmingham 

B4 6NQ 

Telephone: 0121 626 6060 

Email: west-midlands.pnn.police.uk

All requests for review will be recorded. Receipt of a request for internal review will be acknowledged and the appellant informed of an estimated date for determining the outcome. The OPCC will attempt to respond to internal reviews as soon as practicable and in any case within two months. 

All investigations will be undertaken by someone not involved in the original response. 

The result of any internal review will be communicated to the appellant outlining the decisions taken. 

If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at: 

The Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow 

Cheshire 

SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

Website: www.ico.gov.uk 

There is no charge for making a request for internal review or appeal to the Information Commissioner.
Yours sincerely, 
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Alethea Fuller
Deputy Chief Executive
	Lloyd House, Colmore Circus Queensway, Birmingham, B4 6NQ
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